

Ingelesa



www.ehu.eus

KIER

"La historia es el verdadero poder que nade independencia de la historia, y colocityas, de la colidana, de la historia, y de la historia, de la historia, y colocityas, de concenta de la historia, y de la la recentancia de la de la la recentancia de la la la de la de la colidana, a la de la de la colidana, a la de la de la della de la de la della della de la della della della della de la della della della della de la della della della della della della de la della della

even Hezkuniza

Didaktika II



Universidad del País Vasco Euskal Herriko

Unibertsitatea

UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

2019ko UZTAILA

JULIO 2019

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

TOO MANY SELFIES

Today's digital technology and smartphones have made it almost too easy to take a photograph of yourself (known as a selfie) and social media allows you to share these selfies with everyone immediately. While taking selfies has become a part of daily life, we all know at least one person who takes and shares far too many photos, even to the point where it gets annoying.

A few years ago, there was a story saying that taking too many selfies could mean that you have a mental disorder named "selfitis". It turned out to be a joke, but the fake news inspired psychologists to research the phenomenon.

A study carried out by researchers at Nottingham Trent University asked young people in India to report their selfie-taking behaviour. According to the results, excessive selfie-taking occurs most commonly in 16 to 20-years-olds. They are followed by 21 to 25-year-olds, while those over 25 appear less likely to have this behaviour.

The study found connections between excessive selfie-taking and certain personality characteristics such as attention-seeking behaviour and lack of self-confidence. Additionally, people taking and sharing too many selfies may be trying to be socially accepted by a group or they may do it as a competition, to show themselves as better than others.

But how useful is it to have the term "selfitis"? Nearly any activity can progress to obsessive levels. There are certainly worse things than taking too many selfies as long as they are safe selfies. As with many hobbies, selfie-taking can range from healthy to neutral to unhealthy. When done appropriately, it can be a normal pastime and a way of using social media to express ourselves and communicate with others. If it safely gets you out of your chair and outside, then great. On the other hand, if taking a selfie means you fall down a mountain, it is probably not worth it. An activity becomes a problem only if it hurts you or others or covers up more serious problems. If you want to know if your selfie-taking is a problem, ask yourself why you are doing it and what you are risking in the process.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

JULIO 2019

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2019ko UZTAILA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why did psychologists start to study selfie-taking?
- 2. What were the differences amongst age groups found by the study?
- 3. What are people who take too many selfies trying to achieve?
- 4. When can we consider an activity problematic, according to the text?

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. It is quite usual to know somebody who takes an excessive number of photos.
- 2. Selfie-taking is always unhealthy.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (1 mark)

- 1. irritating, exasperating
- 2. illness, disease, medical problem
- 3. false, untrue, made-up, unreal
- 4. an activity that you enjoy doing when you are not working

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

- 1. "Selfies have become an important way of documenting our lives especially for teenagers and millennials." Do you agree? Write an opinion essay on this.
- 2. How often and how much of your life do you share on social media? Have you had any negative experiences? Has something good come of it? Explain.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

JULIO 2019

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2019ko UZTAILA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

THE BENEFITS OF SLEEPING AFTER LUNCH

While we sleep our brain keeps working and consolidates our memories. This is why people are often told to get a good night's sleep before they have some type of major activity, project or exam.

But what about napping - that is to say, sleeping for a short time - during the day? Short periods of sleep help our brains operate better, according to the conclusions of a recent study on napping carried out by the University of Pennsylvania.

The team studied 3,000 adults, aged 65 years or older, who were given basic mathematical problems and memory tests to assess their cognitive ability. Researchers found that the people who took a nap after lunch performed better than those who did not sleep in the middle of the day. The study also suggested that an hour was the best length for a nap. People who had longer or shorter rests performed up to six times worse on the tasks. Taking an afternoon nap of the right length is so beneficial that it has the same effect on test performance as being five years younger, the investigators said.

We have to keep in mind, however, that these findings refer to people over the age of 65, so they do not necessarily apply to everybody. Moreover, Dr. Twery – the director of the *National Center on Sleep Disorders* (NCSD) – explains that an hour's nap may be too long for young, healthy adults: "Currently, we are recommending that we try to sleep for about 30 minutes or less. It is enough to remove our feeling of tiredness and will help us feel more alert. If we nap longer, we may experience something called "*sleep inertia*", the state when we awake from a very deep sleep and are confused and disorientated."

According to the NCSD, nearly one-third of U.S. adults take a nap during the day, and sleeping after lunch is a lot more common than suspected when it comes to Americans' daily routines. However, many people do not admit that they take a nap because they don't want to look lazy.



UNIBERTSITATERA SARTZEKO EBALUAZIOA EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD

JULIO 2019

Universidad Euskal Herriko del País Vasco Unibertsitatea 2019ko UZTAILA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why is it advisable to sleep well the night before an exam?
- 2. According to the study, what are the benefits of having a nap after lunch?
- 3. According to Dr. Twery, what is the danger of taking a long nap?
- 4. Why do people hide the fact that they take naps?

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. According to a study of people over 65, the longer the nap they took, the better they did on tests.
- 2. In the U.S. taking a nap after lunch is more frequent than people think.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (1 mark)

- 1. important, significant, crucial
- 2. people working together as a group in order to achieve something
- 3. simple and not complicated
- 4. at the present time, now

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

- "Many people do not realize how important sleep is. Instead, they think of it as a waste of time. Nevertheless, time spent in bed asleep is time well spent." Discuss.
- 2. What do you do the night before an exam? Do you make sure that you get enough sleep? Explain.



INGELESA

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT (4 marks)

Atal honetan, **irakurriaren ulermenerako** eta **idatziaren adierazpenerako** ikasleen trebetasun maila neurtu nahi da, gai arrunteko testu bat aztertu eta lau galdera orokorrei (*wh-questions*) erantzunez. Adierazpenari dagokionez, erantzunak sormenezkoak izango dira, osoak eta zuzenki eratuak, eta lotura sintaktikoak, modu egokian eginak. Edukiei dagokienez, testuan ongi oinarrituak izango dira, eta bertan era zuzenean edota era inferituan adierazitakoak.

Ariketa honetako puntuaziorik altuena 4 puntukoa izango da. Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Erantzunak nabarmen demostratzen baldin badu ikasleak ulertu duela testuaren alderdi hori, adierazpen akats garrantzitsurik daukan arren ere, 0.5 emango zaio ulermenean eta, horrez gain, 0.0 eta 0.5 arteko balioak esleituko, adierazpeneko akatsen kopuru eta larritasunaren arabera.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own way or quoting properly. (2 marks)

Erantzunak "TRUE" edo "FALSE" adierazpena sartu behar du lotuta era egokian eta gainera justifikazio bat eraman behar du lagun. Ikasleak, testuan oinarrituz, erantzuna bere hitzekin edo testuko esaldia era egokian aipatuz justifika dezake. Erantzunari dagozkion esaldiak osoak izan beharko dira, edota, kasuan kasu, behar bezala elkarlotuak, kakotx artean aipatu beharrekoa ondo txertatzeko.

Galdera bakoitzari **1** puntu emango zaio, ulermena **0.5** baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, **0.5.** Ez du baliorik izango TRUE edo FALSE soilik idazteak. Beraz, ariketa honen puntuaziorik altuena **2** puntukoa izango da.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, aipamena behar den moduan sartu gabe, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesaren lexikoa edo terminologia noraino dakien neurtu nahi da. Lau hitz, definizio edo esaldi eskaintzen zaizkio, eta ikasleak horietako bakoitzak testuan esangura bera duen hitza edo esaera aurkitu behar du. Aditza bada, testuan ageri den bezala jokaturik jarri beharko du. Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak **0,25** puntuko kalifikazioa dauka. Beraz, lau erantzun zuzenek **1** puntu osatuko dute.



IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesez ideiak egituratzeko eta adierazteko duen gaitasuna neurtu nahi da. Edukiak, berriz, ikasleak idazteko aukeratutako gaiaren araberakoak izango dira.

Ikasleak 80 hitzetik beherako testua idazten badu, azken puntuaziotik **0,5** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio., eta 200 hitzetik gorako testua idazten badu, ariketaren azken puntuaziotik **0,25** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio.

Positiboki jardun behar da atal hori zuzentzen. Balioetsi beharra dago ikasleak burutu ahal izan dituen gauza positibo guztiak, eta ez erreparatu edo begiratu alderdi negatiboei bakarrik (akats gramatikalak, testu tipoak, etab.).

Jarraian adierazten diren irizpideak orientagarriak dira zuzentzailearentzat, eta beraren iritzira geratzen da beste puntuazio dezimalik erabiltzea, beherago iradokitakoez gain, bi dezimal ere sartzeko aukerarekin. Ez da baloratuko ariketa proposatutako bi gaietariko bati inola ere ez badagokio. Horrek ez du esan nahi ikasleak ezin garatu ditzakeela bere argumentu-lerroak, baina beti egin behar du proposatutako gaien esparruaren barruan.

Coherence and cohesion			Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.	
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.	
0,6	The text is basically cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.	
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.	
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.	
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that makes text comprehension impossible.	



OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS. STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why did psychologists start to study selfie-taking? Psychologists started to study selfie-taking because of a fake story saying that taking too many selfies was a mental disorder called "selfitis". (p.2)
- 2. What were the differences amongst age groups found by the study? The study found that people under 20 were the most likely to take too many selfies while people over 25 were the least likely to do so. (p.3)
- 3. What are people who take too many selfies trying to achieve? People taking too many selfies want to feel accepted by the people around them or they may be trying to prove they are better than other people. (p.4)
- 4. When can we consider an activity problematic, according to the text? According to the text, an activity becomes problematic when it starts hurting you or other people or if it is hiding a more important problem. (p.5)

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- 1. It is quite usual to know somebody who takes an excessive number of photos. *True. The text states that "we all know at least one person who seems to take and share far too many photos". (p.1)*
- 2. Selfie-taking is always unhealthy. *False. The text says that "selfie-taking can range from healthy to neutral to unhealthy". (p.5)*

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)

- 1. irritating, exasperating
- 2. illness, disease, medical problem
- 3. false, untrue, made-up, unreal
- 4. an activity that you enjoy doing when you are not working

annoying (p.1, l.5) disorder (p.2, l.2) fake (p.2, l.3) pastime (p.5, l.4)



OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS. STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (4 marks)

- 1. Why is it advisable to sleep well the night before an exam? It is advisable because sleeping helps consolidate memories / when we sleep our memories are consolidated in our brain. (p.1)
- 2. According to the study, what are the benefits of having a nap after lunch? According to the study, taking a nap after lunch helps people's brains work better / helps people have better mental (cognitive) abilities. (p.2 + p.3)
- According to Dr. Twery, what is the danger of taking a long nap? According to Dr. Twery, if we take a long nap, we may sleep too deeply and feel unable to think clearly when we wake (up) / and feel confused when we wake up. (p.4)
- 4. Why do people hide the fact that they take naps? People hide that they take naps because they don't want others to think they are not hardworking/ they are lazy. (p.5)

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)

- According to a study of people over 65, the longer the nap they took, the better they did on tests. The text states, "people who had longer [...] rests [than an hour] performed up to six times worse on the tasks", so the sentence is false. (p.3)
- 2. In the U.S. taking a nap after lunch is more frequent than people think. It is true. According to the text, "sleeping after lunch is a lot more common than suspected when it comes to Americans' daily routines". (p.5)
- III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean. (1 mark)
 - important, significant, crucial major (p.1, I.2)
 people working together as a group in order to achieve something team (p.3, I.1)
 simple and not complicated basic (p.3, I.1)
 at the present time, now currently (p.4, I.4)